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Dear parent / guardian, 
Firstly, can we thank you all for your support and understanding over the recent weeks. The COVID outbreak has certainly tested us all in many different ways and we continue to wish that you, your families and friends are keeping safe and well at such a challenging time. As you will now be aware, we reopened on the 1st June to Nursery, Reception, Year One and Year Six pupils as well as our Key Worker and Vulnerable children.
We are now extending our opening to more children and the aim of this letter is to give you, as a parent or carer, real clarity and confidence in what the school day will look like for your child and a clear understanding of the measures we are taking to ensure their safety is given full priority. 
What do I need to know for my child? 
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· All families will enter the site through the High Street / Rotherham Road entrance.
· All families will leave through the Dearne Street entrance.
· The school carpark will be locked from 8:30am to 9:30am and 2:30pm to 3:30pm daily. This is because a new exit path has been marked onto the road entering the car park.
Mr Hickey or Mr Haywood will be at the entrances each day should you have any questions. Can we ask that all parents respect this and follow the direction of travel shown on the map. 
Other Information Relevant for my Child
Full Time Children 		START TIME: 8:45am	END TIME: 2:45pm 
Nursery (AM) Children 	START TIME: 8:45am	END TIME: 11:45am 
Nursery (PM) Children 	START TIME: 1PM	END TIME: 3PM 

During the first week, children will be met on the playground by Mrs Newton to welcome them and direct them to their classrooms where the other members of staff will be waiting.
· Any families who have multiple children in school can drop their first child off at the correct time then take further siblings to their relevant lines; staff will be waiting for these children to arrive.
· All children to be accompanied to school by one adult only.
· Only pupils will be allowed to enter the school building and all other adults should remain outside.
· Families requiring wheel chair & pram access to go to the main entrance for entry into school.  
· All children will be in a class with staff and children they know. 
· Some areas of provision have been removed and adapted for hygiene purposes and those still in place will be cleaned at regular intervals. Some areas of provision have been relocated to allow for more social distancing. 
· Provision of the outdoors has been scheduled on a ‘rota style’ basis to avoid free flow of groups and ensure children continue to remain in their ‘bubble’. 
· Children will use the main hall for their dinner and will be supervised by the same staff. 
· The school kitchen will be open and will be offering– sandwiches with various fillings – cheese, tuna or ham. These also come with a piece of fruit, a home baked item or a yoghurt. 
· On Monday 1st June, we will aim to make children aware, in a child friendly manner, of the ways they can keep themselves safe in school- hand washing regularly, avoiding physical contact and moving around safely. 
· Children are asked to bring minimal items to school with them, a coat & sunhat as well as spare clothes (if this is a normal procedure) and packed lunch (as required) are suggested. No stationery, books, book bags, PE kits or indoor shoes will be needed.
What are we doing to keep all children in school safe? 
· Children have been split into smaller group sizes with a maximum of 12, it will be essential for safety for children to remain in these ‘bubbles’. 
· The same staff member will be working in that bubble throughout the week to avoid cross over of staff and pupils. 
· EYFS children will be encouraged to social distance at all times throughout the day; however, we appreciate the difficulty that this may cause younger children. EYFS staff will maintain good hygiene throughout the day when social distancing is not possible.
· Regular cleaning will take place throughout the day, teachers will also have their own cleaning supplies to wipe all surfaces/areas down when needed. 
· Staggered start/end times have been introduced along with different break and lunch times. 
· Parents will be encouraged to enter and exit the school site as swiftly as possibly while adhering to school distancing measures and one way system in place. 
· Designated areas for different groups have been devised for playtimes and outdoor learning.
· Teachers will be wearing PPE throughout the day to protect themselves and the children in their classes.
· Children may wear face masks if their families wish.
· Children do not have to wear school uniform as guidance states that children should wear clean clothes each day.
· All staff that are in constant contact with children will be wearing PPE throughout the day. They will show children how it works during their first session in school to reassure pupils that have any worries. 

Any children or parents that cannot follow social distancing rules will be asked to leave and not permitted to enter the site in future.
Thank you for your patience and understanding at this time, I am sure you appreciate the school has had to take it’s time in ensuring that all possible measures have been taken to keep every child in school safe. We appreciate that this is an extremely difficult time for parents and we understand that you may have concerns and worries; quite rightly so. We hope that having communicated our plan for your child, and the school, to you in this way that this will help to alleviate some of those concerns. Thank you again for your support in what has certainly been a challenging time for us all. 
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